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July 15, 2019 

 

California Energy Commission 

Docket Unit 

13-ATTCP-01 

1516 Ninth Street 

Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

Subject:  2019 Update Report 

 

Refrigeration Service Engineers Society, hear after referred to as RSES, as an approved ATTCP for the 

California Energy Commission continues to meet all requirements of Section 10-103.2(c) of the 2019 

Standards. 

 

Refrigeration Service Engineers Society (RSES) was approved as an Acceptance Test Technician 

Certification Provider for Non-Residential Mechanical Acceptance Test Technician and Employer on May 

9, 2018. 

 

RSES plans on updating all the MCH training materials (exams, online and face-to-face training, 

performance testing) to meet the 2019 code revisions.  This will ensure the training is not only reflective of  

the changes to the 2019 code cycle, but also reflective of the current industry technology. 

 

RSES is submitting both NRCA-MCH-04a-A and NRCA-MCH-04b-A as per the requirements of the 2019 

code cycle.  RSESs preference is for the technician to complete Form NRCA-MCH-04b-A, but also 

acknowledges that the specifications for the equipment and system verification may require a HERS 

Rater and Form NRCA-MCH-04a-A. 

 

RSES has been certified since May of 2018 and has been active in communicating its involvement as an 

ATTCP to the local chapters of RSES by attending their meetings as well as attending the 2018 IHACI 

conference and informing those in attendance of our presence and availability to perform the training and 

testing of both technicians and employers. 

 

To that end, based on the current code cycle of 2019, and our involvement in training both technicians 

and employers, we find it unnecessary to plan on making any changes to our current process of training.  

As we go through the 2019 code cycle, there may be opportunity to reevaluate this decision and we can 

address those issues at that time. 

 

Signed, 

 

 
 

Lori Schiavo 

Executive Vice President 

RSES 

lschiavo@rses.org 
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